# **June 2021**

Councillors held a meeting on the 6<sup>th</sup> July 2021 with Cllr E Evans presiding, apologies received from Cllr Holgate, Cllr Duffee and Cllr Cairns.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

## **MATTERS ARISING FROM JUNE'S MEETING**

AGM was held prior to the monthly meeting.

Need to send a letter to the school to see if the defibrillator could be placed there.

Cllr Pugh-Davies mentioned that Maesyffynnon Chapel has closed and will be put up for sale.

### **PLANNING**

Planning application received regarding a roof over existing cattle feeding yard and collecting yard to reduce rainwater entering slurry store at Cilgwyn Uchaf – No issues.

#### **CORRESPONDENCE**

Nothing received.

#### AUDIT/FINANCE

Just awaiting response.

#### **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

The lack of passing places on the road to Goetre were brought up,

Send a letter to Lisa Reagan to see if they are thinking of re-starting 'Golwg y Dderi' as we did pledge to fundraise to buy defibrillators for each village.

Cllr Holgate wanted it mentioned that the hedges in the layby need cutting – chase council/property owner, Maesyfelin House.

Need to report the saplings on Olmarch bend again.

Cllr Holgate also wanted to mention the machinery that is for sale in the field near Coxhead – letter to be sent to the council again stating that people outside the community have made complaints.

Cllr O Davies and Cllr Pugh-Davies signed 3 cheques, one to pay clerk £560, one for £50 to pay internal auditor and one for £140 to HMRC (PAYE).

Cllr Pugh-Davies has received complaints regarding a van that has been parked on the pavement opposite the street. Pedestrians, especially mobility vehicles are then unable to pass. Letter to be sent to the owner politely asking for him to refrain from parking there.

Cllr E Evans mentioned a small grant that they can apply for, asking for the council to send a letter of support.

Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council Next meeting Tuesday August 24<sup>th</sup> at 7.30p.m.